To all of our Volunteers, Members and Listeners, 

As you all know LionFM was forced to stop broadcasting as of June 13th. I know many of you were surprised by what happened, and I would like to explain the sequence of events and tell you about our future plans.

A year ago, the Australian Communications and Media Authority (ACMA) granted LionFm a temporary broadcasting licence. The licence was granted for one year and the expiry date was June 13th, 2011. Towards the end of the year LionFm applied to renew licence on the same frequency - 96.1 FM. 

On Friday June 10th, ACMA informed us that the licence would not be extended or renewed. ACMA announced that the FM radio spectrum around Melbourne was too congested and that the frequency we had (96.1) would not be granted to us or to any other group. According to ACMA, Melbourne has more community radio stations than Sydney, even though the population here is smaller than Sydney's, and as such, there is no reason for the establishment of new community radio stations in Melbourne. According to ACMA, three other groups, one of them Jewish, had applied for the 91.6 FM frequency.


Ceasing the broadcasting caused a lot of unhappiness within the community. We knew that people loved the station, but only after stopping the broadcast we realised how much. We received countless phone calls, emails and Facebook posts from people who felt angry, sad and upset about what had happened. The reactions came from all sections of the community - Israelis, Australians, Orthodox, "Masorti" and secular. We even got responses from people who said that they are not Jewish but they love the station.

Ending the broadcasting now happened at a time when the station was active, vibrant and creative. The grid was filling with shows, more shows were under development and the place was full with volunteers. In the station we saw a real "Kibutz Galuyot" and unity of our community. People working together on shows - secular with religious, young with old together. The station became part of the Jewish life in Melbourne and we had live broadcasts from different events such as Chanukah, Purim, Yom Ha'atzmaut and Yom Hazikaron.


I know that our volunteers feel hurt and disappointed that they have been cut off by ACMA decision. I would like to personally thank to all those who supported and helped the station - our volunteers, presenters, technicians, producers, sponsors and members and of course all of our devoted listeners. 


At this stage we are continuing to broadcast on-line and you can listen to shows and music using your computer or mobile phone. The details are on our web-site www.lionfm.org.au . Other than broadcasting on-line we are currently exploring different ways of getting back on air and we will keep you informed as we have more details.

Thanks again for your support and encouragement,
 

Gil Barazani

Station Manager
